AGENDA

SWANA Florida Sunshine Chapter 

ANNUAL CHAPTER BUSINESS AND MEMBERSHIP MEETING

July 25, 2016
11:45 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

Saddlebrook Resort – Wesley Chapel, FL
Call to Order and Opening Remarks – Tammy Hayes
Tammy Hayes called the meeting to order and introduced the Board of Directors and the Committee Chairs.  She discussed accomplishments and gave a few examples of new initiatives that have been undertaken by the Board Members and Committees. She encouraged all chapter members to get involved, stating that all you have to do is show up, raise your hand and follow through. 
Financial Report – Sam Levin 
As of this meeting the chapter has $ 135,476.43 in our checking account and we have $129,722.61 in our savings for a total of $265,199.04.  
Scholarship Winners – Tammy Hayes on behalf of Karam Singh
Tammy announced the recipients of the scholarships for this year:
· Sara Ginn (Florida Gulf Coast University)

· Cynthia Olriedge (Palm Beach State College)
Tammy said the Chapter doesn’t receive many scholarship applications and encouraged the members who have college students to apply for the $2,000 scholarship awards.  Applications and guidelines are available on the website.
Chapter Election Results – Mitch Kessler, Past President
Mitch stated that this year the Chapter was fortunate to have 7 qualified people who were submitted to run for 3 spots on the Board of Directors.  Mitch encouraged the members who were not elected to take this opportunity to work on one of the committees, as a great way to get name recognition and at the same time help the Chapter prosper.


Directors
· Monica Bramble, Assistant Public Works Director, City of North Port

· Nathan Mayer, PE, Operations Manager, Biosolids Processing Facility, Solid 


Waste Authority of Palm Beach County

· Allan Cole, Utilities Supervisor, Orange County Solid Waste

Awards Presentation – Mitch Kessler 
Mitch announced and presented awards to:


Outstanding Contribution in Support of the Chapter

· City of North Port (2015 Road-E-O host) 
· Sarasota County (2015 Road-E-O host)



Professional Achievement

· Emerald Coast Utilities Authority- Randy Rudd
Board Member Recognition – Tammy Hayes and Mitch Kessler
Tammy announced two Board of Directors who were leaving the Board, but have committed to stay involved in the organization:
· Kim Byer 
· Jim Becker

Awards were presented by both Tammy and Mitch.

Announcement and Drawing-Tammy Hayes 

Tammy stated that the Young Professionals (YP’s) expressed an interest in learning more about how the Saddlebrook Resort’s waste management and sustainability practices.  The staff of the resort agreed to provide a tour at 5:00 p.m.  Tammy requested anyone interested to register at the YP table so they have an accurate count of participants.
A drawing was held for a 2-night-stay at the Saddlebrook Resort.  At the suggestion of Marissa Segundo, Communications Chair, Tammy requested all members to visit and click “like” on the Chapter Facebook site.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:32 p.m. 
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